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Dear Parent(s):

     
Winter seems to be at an end and with it the changeable road conditions 
that have been so frequent this year.  Therefore, I am asking that parents, 
who drive their children to school, to please make necessary changes to con-
sistently arrive at school no later than 7:35 a.m. With all the weather issues 
this winter, the drop off times have been slipping past 7:35 a.m. and in the 
interest of safety some leniency in the start time for students was extended.  
Now, we need to get back to our regular schedule.  Your cooperation is most 
appreciated. 
 
I am always thankful for the students that we have in our school.  One of 
the ways they impress me is their politeness.  Every day as I walk into class-
rooms or meet students in the halls, I am greeted in a friendly, appropriate 
way.  When I do crosswalk duty, I get many, many comments of thanks from 
the students.   My point in telling you this is to acknowledge and thank you 
for the values that you have instilled in your children.  Such behavior starts 
in the home.

Lastly, as the temperatures begin to warm, I remind us that we still have 
many weeks of school for the students to press on with their learning.  Please 
see that your child keeps up with school work.  We want to have a great fin-
ish to the year and having good work habits is very instrumental in achieving 
this goal. 

Sincerely,

Dale Lass
Dale Lass, Principal 
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2015-2016 ERMS PTO

President   
Jinty Montocchio  jintyanne@gmail.com

1st Vice President  
Shirley Butler  pullmanmarch2000@
yahoo.com

Treasurer   
Barb Coakley redheadedstranger4@
gmail.com

Recording Secretary  
Laura Sherlock lsherlock@mchsi.com

Corresponding Secretary 
Laura Oberfoell loberfoell@gmail.com

Board of Directors
School Principal  
Dale Lass  dlass@dbqschools.org

Teacher/Staff Rep.  
Stacy Stackis  sstackis@dbqschools.org

2015- 2017  
Christa Burgess burgess5@mchsi.com
Nancy Stahl nancystahl@yahoo.com
Kerry Bowman  kschadl@aol.com
Kristy Richter kristyr9@hotmail.com

2014-2016   
Rachael Kilburg  kilburg@dbqschools.
org 
Vicki Frederick  vlinn25@aol.com 
Megan Skipper skipperm@gmail.
com 

Committee Chairs
Sports/Activity Booster 
Jeff Johll  jjohll@dbqschools.org

Dance Committee  
Teresa Fitzjerrells  tfitzy67@msn.com

Spirit Wear   
Jinty Montocchio  jintyanne@gmail.com

Hospitality   
Jennifer Lewis jen.lewisdbq@gmail.com

Yearbook    
Kelly Jo Fassbinder   
fassbinder@mchsi.com 

Newsletter
Jill Keck  keckerz5@gmail.com 

Spring is here!  This is the time of year when 
many kids start thinking more about the 
nicer weather and less about school.  It’s 
hard to sit in class when you see the snow has 
melted, the sun shining, and warmer tem-
peratures tempting kids to just stay home.    

Try and help your child stay focused 
so that they can finish the year off 
strong!  Help your child learn to perse-
vere. Today, your child learns to overcome 
spring fever. In the future, your child 
will have the grit to triumph over even 
greater obstacles towards their dreams! 



MICROSOFT OFFICE 365 FOR EDUCATION  
INFORMATION

WWW.TINYURL.COM/DCSDO365

WANT TO DOWNLOAD MICROSOFT OFFICE OR UNSURE HOW YOUR STUDENT SHOULD 
LOG INTO HIS/HER OFFICE 365 ACCOUNT AT HOME?  PLEASE GO TO THE WEB AD-
DRESS LISTED ABOVE TO FIND DIRECTIONS FOR THESE AND A FEW OTHER QUES-
TIONS YOU MAY HAVE.

important news April 2016

HUGE congratulations go out to the following students who have 
been accepted to the University of Iowa’s Belin Blank Summer 
Institute!  This is a tremendous honor!!!  Emma Holesinger, 

Advanced Science; Leah Steed, Visual Arts; Alexis Lonning, Social 
Sciences; Micah Manternach, Performing Arts; Alura D’Souza, 

Math Problem Solving; Mushroor Kamal, Invention & Innovation; 
and Sharik Khan, Global & Cultural Studies.  Again, what an 

honor!!!!  --Watson 
 
 

Final Choral Concert May 17

The ERMS Choral Department will present its final concert on 
Tuesday, May 17, 2016 at 7:00 P.M.  this concert will take place in 
the school auditorium and will feature the Sixth Grade Choir, The 
Seventh and Eighth Grade Choir and the Raptor Show Choir.  This 
will be a memorable concert as we will say good-bye to our eighth 

graders who will be moving on to high school. The concert will 
last approximately one hour. We hope you will join us!
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from the nurses office:

In February and March the ERMS 7th grade students will participate in this 
school year’s hearing screening provided by the Keystone Audiology Team.  If 
your student falls outside of the normal ranges for hearing ability, you will be 
notified by the Keystone professionals.  

Attention 6th Grade Parents:     VERY IMPORTANT 
Iowa law now requires all incoming 7th graders to have had a Tdap booster 
IN ADDITIION TO THEIR KINDERGARTEN DOSE (AFTER AGE 7).  Your current 
6th grade student will need this TO START SCHOOL NEXT FALL.  This came 
into effect due to the recent outbreak of pertussis (whooping cough).  If your 
student has had this booster, please provide the health office with documen-
tation.  Students who have not received this booster may be excluded next 
school year until completed.  
Thank you for your prompt attention to this VERY important matter.
Let’s have this completed for everyone before school is out this year!  
Vickie Stone RN BS     552-5016    FAX 552-5001

For Parents Information:
If your student calls or texts you that they are ill and need to come home 
please tell them to go to the health office to see the nurse.  Absences by stu-
dents who go home for illness and have not been evaluated by the nurse will 
be considered unexcused.  



pto meeting minutes March 2016

ERMS PTO MINUTES
March 2, 2016 5:30

Call to Order/Roll Call

Attendees:
PTO Officers
Jinty Montocchio – President                               
Shirley Butler – 1st Vice President                                                                         
Treasurer -Barb Coakley
Laura Sherlock- Recording Secretary
Laura Oberfell  - Corresponding Secretary 

Board of Directors 
Dale Lass (Principal), Jeff Johll (Assist. Prin-
cipal), Brenda Duvel (Assist. Principal) Stacy 
Stackis (staff rep Absent), Kristy Richter 
(absent), Rachael Kilburg, Megan Skipper 
(absent), Christa Burgess (absent), Nancy 
Stahl (absent), Kerry Bowman

Committee Chairs
Teresa Fitzjerrells-Dance chair, Jinty Mon-
tocchio- spirit wear, Kelly Jo Fassbinder 
(absent)-Yearbook, Jennifer Lewis- hospital-
ity, Jill Keck –Newsletter, Jesi Duve (Loras 
Dance Marathon) 

Treasurer Report: Updated balance sheets, 
approved by Laura Oberfell, second, Rachael 
Kilburg 

Principal’s Report: Mr. Lass reported the 
science fair was a great experience for all 
involved.  He is hoping to get all the 7th 
grade houses involved next year.  Band 
performance was excellent, Mr. Norman 
does a fantastic job getting the students 
ready for concerts, more concerts will be 
held throughout March.  April 7 and 12 will 
be orientation nights for incoming 6th grad-

ers.  PTO table will be set up in cafeteria to 
provide information and offer help.  Mr. Lass 
asked about the PTO donating spirit wear to 
use as prizes for the RTV game show, RTV 
is posted on YouTube so anyone can watch 
at home, kids do a great job producing this 
show.

Committee Reports:  

Hospitality: Jennifer Lewis, looking to add a 
co-director for big events like conferences. 
Food is currently ready for conferences, will 
be serving turkey and dressing, and deli 
sandwiches with other food/drinks donated 
by parents.  
 
Dance: Teresa Fitzjerrells – Jesi Duve with 
the Loras Dance Marathon talked about the 
week leading to the April 1 dance. Tickets 
for this event will be $5, it will be a glow in 
the dark theme with t-shirts available for 
purchase ahead of time.  The dance will also 
feature giant Twister, giant Jenga, Minute 
to win it, and a photo booth.  Teresa will 
be coordinating volunteers for the special 
evening. 
 
Spirit Wear:  Jinty Montacchio: Spirit wear 
has been ordered for incoming 6th graders
 
PBIS: Mr. Johll stated the relay races were a 
big hit, 6th grade had 22 teams participat-
ing, March Madness is next. 

School Sports and Activities: Mr. Johll said 
there are a large number of students signed 
up for 6th grade basketball. 
 
 
continue on next page...
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Staff Requests:  Mrs. Ahlers asking for 
weekly subscriptions to Scholastic News, 
it was decided this was a curriculum cost 
and should come from that budget, not 
necessarily PTO.  House 7-2 requesting 
games and activities that can be used for 
community building during Raptor Time, 
board approved. 

New Business:  Laura Oberfell suggested 
bringing a friend to the April and May PTO 
meetings, and sending out invitations to 
the meetings with the invitations sent for 
6th grade orientation, board approved. 
 
 
 
 

FAME:  Nothing to report

Yearbook: Nothing to report
 
Newsletter:  Nothing to report
 
Old Business:  Nothing to report
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:30
Next meeting: Tuesday, April, 5th 2016 5:30
Respectfully submitted, Laura Sherlock 

 
 

Incoming 6th grade Open House  
will be held: 

Thursday April 7, 2016     7 – 8:30 pm

Tuesday April 12, 2016     7 – 8:30 pm



erms contacts & office staff

Main Office: 552-5000
Principal: Mr. Dale Lass

Business Manager/
Principal’s Secretary:
Mrs. Christy Hendricks

Receptionist: 
Mrs. Karen Weber 

Activities Office: 552-5010
Assistant Principal / Athletic 
Director: Mr. Jeff Johll

Assistant Principal’s 
Secretary / Activities: Mrs. Terri 
Kluesner

Attendance Office: 552-5012
Assistant Principal: 
Mrs. Brenda Duvel 

Attendance/Assistant 
Principal’s Secretary:
Mrs. Julie Banigan

Health Office: 552-5016
Nurse, Ms. Vickie Stone
Health Para, Lora Fuller

Guidance Office: 552-5013
Grade 6 - Ms. Angela Haller
Grade 7 - Mrs. Amy Glennon
Grade 8 - Mrs Kerry Elliott

Records/Counselors Secretary: 
Mrs. Polly Fleming

DCSD Anonymous Tip Line:
552-3075

district information:
SAFE ZONE
This school is free of harassment, bullying, and 
discrimination. The Anti-Harassment/Bullying/ 
Discrimination Assurance Statement and School 
Board Policys #1001/#1005 is available at The 
Forum, 2300 Chaney Road, Dubuque, Iowa 52001. 
Questions can be directed to 552-3000.

LUNCH MENU HOTLINE
Call the lunch menu hotline for the DCSD menu 
of the day at 552-3250.

NSF CHECKS (NON-SUFFICIENT FUNDS)
There is a $20.00 charge for all NSF checks 
per DCSD guidelines.

ABSENCE PROCEDURES
When a student is absent from school, the par-
ent or guardian should call the Attendance Office 
(563-552-5012) before 9:00 a.m. Please be sure to 
give your name, student name and reason for the 
absence.  If you prefer send us an email to ermsat-
tenance@dbqschools.org.  

PAY STUDENT FEES ONLINE
Parents, can pay student fees and deposit break-
fast/lunch money into your child’s meal account by 
going to the Dubuque Community School District 
website at: dbqschools.org  Select Student Fees 
from the drop down box OR Select Student Meals 
from the District front web page.

WEATHER HOTLINE
The Dubuque Community School District has a 
“Weather Hotline.” When school may be closed 
due to inclement weather, individuals may call 
552-3035 for school district updates. In addi-
tion, YOU CAN NOW press “1” for athletic contest 
changes and press “2” for fine arts activity 
changes. You can also sign up for Iowa School 
Alerts at https://schoolalerts.iowa.gov.
8
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April 2016 erms activities calendar



March erms raptor raves

This month in House 6-1, our Raptor Rave is Olivia 
Baxter. Olivia is a very friendly person who is friendly 
to everyone. She always follows the school rules and 
shows a good example of the three R’s. Olivia un-
derstands the importance of having great academ-
ics, by being ready for her classes, respecting other 
students and teachers, and being responsible in all 
situations. The teachers in House 6-1 are proud to 
have Olivia Baxter as one of our students and the 
good work she shows every day. 

Our Raptor Rave for April is Anna Gehl 
for house 6-2. Her summary is below. 
Congratulations to Anna Gehl who House 6-2’s 
Raptor Rave for the month of April. Anna is an ex-
tremely friendly, outgoing, and hardworking stu-
dent. She has a very positive attitude in everything 
that she does and is very well respected and liked 
by the other students. Anna is also enjoyable  to 
have in class and always has a cheerful smile. 

 
 

House 6-3 proudly announces Lucille Tompkins-Ga-
routte as our Raptor Rave.  Lucy demonstrates re-
spectfulness, responsibility, and readiness daily.  She 
is a very kind and caring young lady.  She has a posi-
tive attitude and a smile that can light up the room.  
Lucy always helps others and leads as a role model. 
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March erms raptor raves
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We have chose Morgan Schaul as this month’s Raptor 
Rave for his commitment to the the 3 R’s of Roosevelt. 
Responsible - Morgan always completes her assign-
ments on time and in full. She strives to perform 
at her highest level of achievement and regularly 
checks in for understanding. Outside of the class-
room, I see her kind and selfless acts to help others. 
Ready -Morgan always has the necessary materi-
als for class, something to work on during 8th hr 
and is visibly attentive during class discussions.

House 7-2 is proud to select Nick Schreyer as 
our Raptor Rave for the month of April.  Nick has 
been an excellent role model for rest of the house 
because of his hard-working attitude. Nick has 
consistently completed his work.   His friendly de-
meanor can be seen in his smile that he shares with 
everyone, which makes him one of 7-2’s greatest 
role-models. Keep up the good work!

House 7-3 is happy to chose Ava Sigwarth as our 
Raptor Rave for April. Ava is always ready, respon-
sible, and respectful. She comes to class with every-
thing thing she needs to be successful for the day. 
Ava treats everyone she meets with respect. We are 
lucky to have Ava as a positive leader in our House!



House 8-2 is pleased to announce that Josh Husemann 
has been selected as our Raptor Rave for the month 
April. Josh is a fantastic student, a skilled athlete, 
and a gifted musician who exemplifies the Three R’s 
on a daily basis. Josh is consistently responsible, put-
ting forth great effort in all of his endeavors in and out 
of the classroom. In addition to that, Josh makes sure 
to always be ready, balancing school, sports, music, 
and socializing in an effective manner. Most impor-
tantly, Josh is extremely responsible; he is super kind 
to everyone and keeps a positive attitude at all times. 
Ultimately, Josh’s many talents and excellent attitude 
make him stand out as a wonderful person.  We are so 
happy to have Josh Husemann as part of the 8-2 family!

House 8-1 is proud to select Adam Curtis as our April 
Raptor Rave. Adam consistently demonstrates the 3 Rs 
in all he does. He is always Ready and prepared for class. 
Adam participates in class and often times keeps the 
conversation going. His curiosity to learn more makes 
him an outstanding student. He never misses any op-
portunity to take his learning to the next level. Adam is 
Responsible. He knows his job is to complete work on 
time and give his best effort, something he never fails 
to do. He is Respectful. Adam is kind and includes all 
students. He has high regards for all adults and for ev-
eryone in class. He is willing to lend a helping hand when 
need be and is a great addition to the House 8-1 Family!

It is with great pride and pleasure that House 8-3 recog-
nizes Olivia George as or Raptor Rave this month.  Olivia 
personifies the 3 R’s of Roosevelt.  She loves to learn and 
has fun doing so.  Olivia eagerly completes her classwork, 
always going the extra mile.  She is kind and respectful 
to all those around her.  Thank you Olivia for being such a 
shining star in House 8-3.  We appreciate you!
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erms band news
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The following Roosevelt Students attended the Northeast Iowa 
Bandmasters Association, solo and ensemble contest: 

Adam Gatto-7th Grade, Alto Saxophone Solo-Superior
Ziola Stark-8th Grade, Oboe Superior 

Emma Burns-8th Grade, Alto Saxophone Solo-Superior
Kaylee Lex-8th Grade, Bb Clarinet Solo Superior

Evan Erickson-7th Grade, Bb Clarinet Solo-Highly Superior
Cali Smith-8th Grade, Alto Saxophone Solo Highly Superior
Claire Schadl-8th Grade, Bb Clarinet Solo-Highly Superior

Clarinet Quartet: Claire Schadl and Emma Burns-
Bb Clarinet and Kaylee Lex-Bass Clarinet Highly Superior

Saxophone Quartet: Cali Smith-Alto Saxophone, Evan Erickson-
Tenor Saxophone and Claire Schadl-Baritone Saxophone Highly 

Superior

Superior is a Division 1
Highly Superior is a 1+

GOOD SEARCH.COM
Search the web and shop with www.goodsearch.com and money from 
Yahoo advertisers and retailers will go to ELEANOR ROOSEVELT MIDDLE 
SCHOOL without you spending an extra dime! Start your holiday GOOD-
SHOP shopping now and our school will benefit! Go to www.goodsearch.
com, search for Roosevelt Middle School, select our school in Dubuque, IA 
and surf or shop. It’s easy, safe and helpful!

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION
Clip Box Tops, earn online or enter for chances to win Bonus Box Tops. 
Your school’s earnings can add up fast!  Look for Box Tops throughout 
your grocery store on hundreds of participating products.



8th grade geometry news
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8th grade geometry news 



FAME

Please come and support us.
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The Fine Arts Mentorship Experience (FAME) program is well- underway with 
preparations for this year’s spring musical, Grease: School Version. The cast, 
the set and stage crew and the costume/makeup crew have been rehearsing, 
researching, designing, and learning the lingo and how to use the tools of the 
theater world since January. The cast list was published in January’s newsletter. 
Below are the members of the FAME crews. 

Costume/Makeup Crew: Zainab Ahmed, Kaitlyn Blasen, Amber Bowden, Emma 
Breitbach, Cecelia Darter, Elizabeth Dornbush, Abbie Geers, Megan Heil, Taya 
Hirschy, Preston Hull, Olivia Jones, Khloe Kass, Abby King, Alexis Krapfl, Larissa 
Lee, Bailey Leitner, Emma Link, Aubrey Marquardt, Olivia Mihm, Cassadi Noel, 
Sadie Petitgout, Sylecia Ramey, Alexa Ruden, Annika Sandidge, Kaydiane Schadel, 
Mattie Sheckles, Cali Smith, Addie Spahn, Qynne Stanton, Amelia Thompson, 
Bailey Tonn, Jadyn Welborn, Maddy Welborn, Taylor Wiskus

Set and Stage Crew: Kyleigh Bagent, Michael Cooksley, Lucy Conlon, Eleanor 
Davis, Alice Eberhart, Bethany Else, Anna Gehl, Autumn Hessel, Elli Knopp, Daniel 
Lampers, Erin Langel, Elisabeth Larsen, Luke Lockhart, Athena Lueken, Owen 
Maloney, Carly Pfeiffer, Megan Pins, Brooke Poll, Cali Rampton, Alessandra Reyn-
olds, Rachel Roen, Sierra Schroeder, Payge Sturdivant, Sophie Sutter, and Catie 
Zartman

Publicity Crew: Charley Anderson, Ava Bergquist, Abby Blackbourn, Emma 
Daughetee, Jessica Dix, Jacob Farnum, Maria Gourley, Camden Henkels, Emma 
Hilkin, Carleigh Hodgson, Matthew Holt, Ashlynn Keck, Carly Lawler, Madison 
Lewis, Jack Tonn, and Kayla Valentine

House Management Crew: Lucas Daubenberger, Morgan Hawkins, Julia Johnson, 
Bethany Smith, and Emma Vargas

Performances will be April 28, 29 ,30 at 7 PM and  
May 1 at 2 PM.  

Tickets will be $8 and will go on sale in April.  



 Leadership Enrichment After-School Programs (LEAP)

LEAP offers a variety of after-school activities for Eleanor Roosevelt Middle 
School students. All programs are free for participants and include a healthy 
snack. Free transportation is also available to most off-site locations.

These programs are made possible through a 
five-year Iowa 21st Century Community Learning  
Centers grant from the Iowa Department of Education.

http://roosevelt.dbqschools.org/activities/
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Where have all the updates and photos gone? WE’RE ON FACEBOOK NOW! We have 
DAILY happenings on our ERMS page. You don’t need a  Facebook account to view the 

page. Just click on the icon or here and it will take you directly to the page. If you have 
a Facebook account, be sure to “LIKE” our page! That way, you will get instant updates 

in your newsfeed!
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Eleanor Roosevelt Middle School has partnered with Goodshop so that now 
you can feel great about your online shopping! Goodshop gives you the 
best coupons for thousands of stores like Target, Apple, Holiday Inn, Toms, 
Famous Footwear, American Eagle Outfitters, Amazon, Petco and more AND a 
percentage of what you spend on virtually every purchase is donated to our 
cause! Plus, with the Goodshop app for iPhone and iPad, you can shop, save, 
and give on the go. 
 
All you need to do is remember to sign into your account on Goodshop.com 
in order for Eleanor Roosevelt Middle School to receive donations from your 
purchase(s).  Similar to a scrip program, we receive a percentage average of 
3% of the sales!
 
Save money and help a good cause every time you shop! Check it out: www.
goodshop.com. You can also read about Goodshop in the New York Times, the 
Today Show, Oprah Magazine, the Wall Street Journal and others!
 
How else can I help with this effort?
 
You can help promote fundraising for our school by updating your email 
footer, Twitter status, or Facebook status to say something like:  

I Goodshop for Eleanor Roosevelt Middle School!
 
Raise money for our school just by shopping online at www.Goodshop.com
Or 
You can help support Eleanor Roosevelt Middle School when you shop 
online.  
 
Find out more about Goodshop.com - http://www.goodshop.com



erms mission statement

The mission of Eleanor Roosevelt Middle School is to develop respectful, responsible 
learners through a rigorous curriculum in a caring, diverse community.

The Roosevelt Report is sponsored by the ERMS Parent Newsletter Committee and the 
ERMS Staff. In future issues we hope to bring you important information about events and 
activities at ERMS. If you have any suggestions or comments, please contact us at: 
fassbinder@mchsi.com

thank you to our business partners


